
 

有关 CAPA 会员有效期的说明 

 

 

 

 

各位会员朋友们，大家好！ 

 

最近有不少人询问交费会员会员资格有效期的问题，现回答如下：关于会员资格有效期，以前

CAPA没有太明确的规定。参考其它学会的通常做法，我们决定普通会员周期从每年的 1月 1日

到 12月 31号为止。具体的做法： 

 

每年 10月份开始开放注册下一年的会员资格。如果你以前不是 CAPA会员，在十月份注册可以

得到最多 15（12+3）个月的会员权利。 

 

只有有效（active）会员才能够参加当年选举。现在 CAPA 选举是在每年的 2月份，由于我们需要

20天时间来处理会员申请，你需要在最晚 1月 10日之前交纳会费才能保证参加当年的选举。 

 

今年的情况有些特殊, 这次选举将采用老办法。如果你是在 2017年 1月 11号到 2017年 9月 30号

期间交纳会费的，也将允许参加本次的选举投票。但选举结束后你的会员资格就会过期，建议尽

早缴纳下一年度的会员费。 

 

终身会员自然享受所有会员的待遇。 

 

谢谢大家的耐心与理解！ 

 

CAPA Executive Committee 

December 21, 2017 

 

 



 

Clarification on the Validity Period of CAPA Membership 

 

 

 

Dear members and friends: 

 

Recently, many people have asked about the validity period of CAPA membership dues. The answers are 

as follow: As for the validity period of membership, CAPA has not been very clear before. To be in line 

with the usual practice of many other institutions, we deem to adopt this policy: the membership cycle 

lasts from January 1 to December 31 each year. The specific measures are as follow: 

 

You can start to register as a member after October 1 of each year for the next year’s membership. This 

will also cover the membership from October to December of the same year. 

 

Since the CAPA election is held in February of each year, January 10 is the date set by CAPA for paying 

membership fees to be eligible to participate in the election of that year. Next year, for example, after 

registration as a member in 2019 (paid between October 1, 2018 and January 10, 2019), you will be able 

to participate in the 2019 election. 

 

The situation is somewhat exceptional this year, as the process of refining the membership policy is under 

way, allowing existing members to vote even if they paid their membership dues between January 11, 

2017 and September 30, 2017. 

 

Other benefits for members (CAPA online courses, conferences, etc.) follow the usual practice of many 

other institutions, i.e. membership cycles run from January 1 to December 31 each year. 

 

Lifetime members naturally enjoy all of the member’s benefits. 

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding! 

 

CAPA Executive Committee 

December 21, 2017 

 

 


